
STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE
Inter-Department Communication

DATE: February 6, 2013
AT (OFFICE): NHPUC

FROM: Michael Ladam, Assistant Director of Telecommunications

SUBJECT: Revisions to Birch Communications CLEC application

TO: DT 13-009 Service List

The application filed by Birch Communications of the Northeast, Inc. (Birch) for
registration as a CLEC had two areas in which information was missing or unclear: the
third telecommunications service to be offered, and the proposed service area.

Staff raised these questions with a representative of Birch and received the
following clarifications:

• The third service to be offered is “operator services”
• The service territory which Birch seeks to enter is “the territory in which

FairPoint Communications operates.”

With that information provided, the application is now complete.


